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From the Headteacher 23rd April 2021
Welcome back to a sunny summer term! I hope you all had a wonderful 
Easter break and a chance to relax and recharge. The children have made an 
enthusiastic start to this term, and are settling back into our school routines 
well.  
As the sunshine and relaxing lockdown rules are allowing us all a chance to 
see our loved ones and friends, it is important to note that the guidance for 
schools has not yet been significantly amended. The expectation is still that 
we will remain in our year group bubbles, and continue to restrict contact 
between groups and individuals. We will continue to monitor the latest 
guidance and hope that we will soon be able to welcome families back into 
school and allow our children to interact across year groups again. As we have 
done throughout the pandemic, we will keep you updated as the term 
progresses and appreciate your support and understanding.
Please remember that from next week, children in Year 1 and Year 2 will 
need to come to school in their PE kit on their PE days. We realise that many 
of our children will have outgrown their PE kits, and so at the moment, 
children are welcome to wear non-uniform shorts or joggers and a t-shirt. 
We have today launched ‘Operation Excellent’ with the children, which is a 
school-wide project to encourage our children to develop their positive 
learning behaviours. I have attached the PowerPoint we showed the children 
to the parentmail that sends out this newsletter so that you can see what we 
will be working towards and encourage your child to try their best to achieve 
their Secret Agent Missions. Once our Willow Bank Secret Agents achieve their 
007 learning behaviours status, we will have a special surprise for them.  

Michelle Masters
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Become a Willow Bank 
Secret Agent! 

To find out more, read your
class bulletin.


